
 
Dear Co Chairs Broadman and Evans, and Members of the Ways and Means Subcommittee on Public 
Safety, 

My name is Winnie Chu Nhan, and I write on behalf of the Children’s Center, Clackamas County’s 
accredited Child Advocacy Center. We urgently request that the Legislature provide funding for 
Children’s Advocacy Centers at Current Service Level this biennium. Children’s Advocacy Centers 
receive their funding through the Oregon Department of Justice, Crime Victims and Survivors Services 

agency is an incredible partner to Children’s Advocacy Centers.  

All 24 Oregon Children’s Advocacy Centers, including Children’s Center

Without current service level funding, 

leaving vulnerable children without the necessary support and intervention.  

I urgently request your support of the below funding, which will provide for Current Service Levels for 
Children’s Advocacy Centers:  

HB 3196- Children’s 
Advocacy Centers and other victims services providers receive federal funding from the Victims 
of Crime Act (VOCA). Following the close of the 2024 Session, Oregon was alerted that this 
federal funding is being reduced by 42%. 

  

o HB 3196 (2025) provides $18.5M in one-
grantees of the VOCA program and provides $3M for Court Appointed Special Advocates. 
Children’s Advocacy Centers, Domestic Violence and Sexual Assault Programs, Campus 
Sexual Assault Programs, and District Attorney Victims Assistance Programs are all 
current grantees of the VOCA program and are facing 42% cuts.  

DOJ POP #327 ensures that this funding, as well as similar funding for Domestic Violence and 

increased capacity can be maintained.  

If these funds are not allocated, it will  the capacity of Children’s Center to provide 

without access to trauma-informed care and legal advocacy, resulting in long-term psychological harm 
and a reduced ability for our justice system to protect our most vulnerable. 

 



of the child in mind. When CACs are underfunded, the strain is felt across all related systems, leading to 
diminished outcomes for child abuse victims and increased burdens on already stretched resources. 

Children’s Center and CAC’s as a whole are at a critical juncture. Without funding from the Legislature to 

ng critical services, and 
delays in child abuse investigations.  

 

Respectfully, 

 

Winnie Chu Nhan, Executive Director 
Children’s Center 
 
 

 

 


